
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
25 March 2011 
            
Newsletter No 26 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 28 March 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Asrar Ahmed    Nursery 
For sewing and creating patterns 

while exploring push and pull. 

Danish Jahangir    RW 
For making a pin wheel in 

Knowledge and 
Understanding of the World. 

 Takiyree Levy-Grant   RG 
For working hard to use the 
balance scale accurately to 

weigh objects. 

  Naailah Khan  1B 
For coming to school on time every 

day and being ready to do her 
work. 

 Fatima Johura   1/2H 
For using adjectives to 

describe a setting. 

Raphiela Thompson   2S 
For excellent effort to improve 

her sentence structure and 
punctuation. 

Carmelle Clarke   3L 
For lovely work building and 
labelling a Roman Soldier. 

Buraydah Asad  3/4MW 
For working hard during 

History week. 

Emily Ewins  4W 
For persuading citizens to join 

the Roman Army. 

Amari Hall     5B 
For writing an excellent persuasive 

letter. 

Lovely Fuller-Broomes   
5/6S 

For her History work on the 
Vikings. 

Alfayed Muhammed   6SH 
For his class contributions to 

the History topic on the Vikings. 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 1/2H 
Spick and Span 2S 

Attendance 3/4MW 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to  1/2H Runners up - 4W 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 28 March 2011. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Molly Peden     1B    

For offering to help another 
child with his work. 

Joy Sigbeku     4W      
For letting other children join in 

a game at playtime. 



 
 
Parent Issues 
Below is a letter from a parent voicing concerns about the way some parent’s behave when they 
park outside school. This is an issue which has previously been raised by the Chair of Governors as 
well as myself. Children should not witness this kind of behaviour by a small minority, within the 
school vicinity.  Please, please can I have your support on this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Term Dates 

End of term holiday 

Children break up on 
Friday 8 April 2011 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 27 April 2011  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


